

Mr David C Horsley LLB Coroner Room T20 The Guildhall The Guildhall Square Portsmouth Hampshire PO1 2AJ



New Kings Court, Tollgate, Chandler's Ford Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 3LG

DX: 155850 Eastleigh 7



Our Ref: 558203/000001/JCW/RICHARD/HP

Your Ref

SENT BY FAX AND POST:

Code A

23 April 2009

Dear Sirs

Re: Gillian MacKenzie

Gosport War Memorial Hospital

Inquest

We write further to our letter notifying you that we act on behalf of Mrs Gillian MacKenzie. We note that a separate Inquest is to enquire into the circumstances of the death of Gladys Richards (deceased). We would be grateful if you can return to us as a matter of urgency in respect of the following:-

## Date of Inquest

The General Medical Council (GMC) has now indicated to Mrs MacKenzie that their hearing will start in June 2009. She is outraged that the GMC are intending to proceed without the Inquest having taken place. Please can you clarify urgently if the Inquest will take place before June 2009 or what timescale you envisage. It is our strongly held view that if necessary the date of the GMC hearing should be put back, as was the case in the other Inquests.

## Evidence

Please can you provide disclosure of all the evidence you intend to call at the Inquest. In particular please can you provide copies of the paginated medical records which the experts used to prepare their reports.

Given the indication to Mrs MacKenzie from the GMC we would be grateful if you can consider the contents of this letter as a matter of urgency. We look forward to hearing from you. Should you have any questions concerning this letter, please ask to speak to John White.

Code A

Blake Laptnorny

P.S. Thank you for your helpful letter dated 22 April 2009 which crossed with this one.



New Kings Court, Tollgate, Chandler's Ford

OUT Ref: 558203/000001/JCW/RICHARD/HP

Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 3LG

Code

blaw.co.uk

DX: 155850 Eastleigh 7

DDI:

T:

F:

Your Rot:

Mr David C Horsley LLB
Coroner
Room T20
The Guildhall
The Guildhall Square
Portsmouth
Hampshire
PO1 2AJ

SENT BY FAX AND POST:

Code A

23 April 2009

Dear Sirs

Re: Gillian MacKenzie Gosport War Memorial Hospital

Inquest

We write further to our letter notifying you that we act on behalf of Mrs Gillian MacKenzie. We note that a separate Inquest is to enquire into the circumstances of the death of Gladys Richards (deceased). We would be grateful if you can return to us as a matter of urgency in respect of the following:-

## Date of Inquest

The General Medical Council (GMC) has now indicated to Mrs MacKenzie that their hearing will start in June 2009. She is outraged that the GMC are intending to proceed without the Inquest having taken place. Please can you clarify urgently if the Inquest will take place before June 2009 or what timescale you envisage. It is our strongly held view that if necessary the date of the GMC hearing should be put back, as was the case in the other Inquests.

## **Evidence**

Please can you provide disclosure of all the evidence you intend to call at the Inquest. In particular please can you provide copies of the paginated medical records which the experts used to prepare their reports.

Given the indication to Mrs MacKenzie from the GMC we would be grateful if you can consider the contents of this letter as a matter of urgency. We look forward to hearing from you. Should you have any questions concerning this letter, please ask to speak to John White.

Yours faith

Code A

Blake Lap

P.S. Thank you for your helpful letter dated 22 April 2009 which crossed with this one.